

Dear Parents,

Our Open Day was a great success this week with many prospective parents visiting our school. We received fabulous comments as we toured our school. Our children were, as always, welcoming, kind and polite and really showed our visitors how hard they work and more importantly how happy they are here!







# Our Superstars this week **Students of the Week:**

Reception: Toby Class 1: Lucy Class 2: Alexandra Class 3: Amie

Class 4: Holly Class 5: Willow Class 6: Mya

## Friendship Award:

Reception: Saskia & Georgia Class 1: Millie Class 2: Sophia Class 3: Lewis Class 4: Noah P

Class 5: Daisy Class 6: Sophia

THIS WEEK'S WINNING TEAM IS AIR!

#### Parental Questionnaire

Thank you so much for taking the time to complete the parental questionnaire and for making suggestions as to how we can improve further. It is always nice to hear positive feedback but it is equally important to hear what we are not getting right and then we can try and make changes for the better.

If you would like to meet me to discuss any concerns or issues then please do not hesitate to contact me on 01282 425690 or head@worsthorne.lancs.sch.uk

Attached are the results from the questionnaire and the actions that we are taking.

Thank you so much for your generous donations for our 'Hello Yellow' fundraising day to help raise money to support children's mental health. Mrs. Fox is busy counting up all your

donations so I will announce this next week.







Thank you so much for all your food donations! Once again, you have been amazing!

#### Forest School

Over the last few weeks, the children have been introduced to tools in Forest School. Year One have been using hammers to create beautiful leaf prints, Year Six used saws and penknives to make tent pegs for their dens, and Year Three and Four have been using the saw to cut pieces of wood to create painting easels that they will be able to use in their Forest School sessions.

We have talked about rules when using the tool area, and how important they are in order to keep ourselves and each other safe.

Some of the children have been a little apprehensive about using some tools, particularly the saw, but with encouragement and guidance they have completed the task and have been so proud of what they have achieved and accomplished. The Forest School staff have been really proud of the children for having a go and for acting responsibly when in the tool area. When the easels are finished, we will share photos with you.













We are super proud of Halle and Summer for completing their first park run!

Well done, girls

You are amazing!

# October half term Holiday Club 25th Oct-29th Oct



There are still places available for the half term club held at our school. If you would like a place for your child then please contact Chanelle on 01282 704716.





Getting out and about in green spaces is a great mood booster. All weekend score double points on the below Boxes. Let's Go Wild! Burnley Leisure Burnley Together Canal & River Trust Canal & River Trust -



Get double points in parks, green spaces and along waterways!

Try and get our school extra points!

We are currently in 6th place with 74, 550!

# Parent's Evening-Monday 18th October and Tuesday 19th October 3:30pm-6:30pm

Listening to feedback from our parental questionnaire, we are adding an additional night for Parent's Evening to allow each parent to have a 10 minute time slot, rather than a 5 minute slot. This will give you chance to meet your child's teacher, find out about how your child has settled into their new class and hear about their attainment and progress. It also allows time for any questions that you may have. Please return the appointment slip to school as soon as possible and then time slots can be allocated. Many thanks.

### Forest School

Tuesday: Reception

Tuesday-invited children (a separate letter has been emailed to those involved)



Tuesday 12th October Reception Class Parent Phonic session 5:30pm

13<sup>th</sup> October-18<sup>th</sup> October Book Fair

18<sup>th</sup> October Parents' Evening

19<sup>th</sup> October Parent's Evening (Extra date)

Mrs. Nicholls ©